MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF THE NORTH BABYLON PUBLIC LIBRARY HELD ON TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 17, 2020
The meeting was called to order in the Library by the Vice President, Mr. Hester, at 9:01 a.m. via conference call. Mrs. Schechtel, Mrs. Ziegler, Ms. Atlas, Mr. Horowitz, Library Director, Mrs. Nicolazzi, Librarian III and Mrs. Ledesma, Secretary were present. One member of the public was also present.  Ms. Hare was absent with prior notice
The floor was opened for remarks from guests.  The guest addressed the Board members.

On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded Mrs. Ziegler, it was agreed to approve the minutes of the October 20, 2020 meeting.
On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Mrs. Ziegler, it was unanimously agreed to accept the Cultural Programming Fund Treasurer’s Report for October.

On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Mrs. Ziegler, it was unanimously agreed to accept the Library Fund Treasurer’s Report for October.

On a motion by Mrs. Ziegler, seconded by Mr. Hester, it was unanimously agreed to accept the revised Financial Report for October.

The Director’s Statistical Report for October was noted.
On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Ms. Atlas, it was unanimously agreed to pay the bills on General Ledger Trial Balance No. 852. 
On a motion by Mrs. Ziegler, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to approve the Disbursements from the November Cultural Programming Fund.

Mr. Horowitz reported on the seating in the main reading room of the library.   Presently there are three reading chairs and two tables with a chair at each table.   There are no plans to increase the amount of available seating at this time.  Mr. Horowitz advised the Trustees of the recent article in Newsday covering the Library’s Sustainability Certification.   The Library was recognized as the second library on Long Island to complete the Sustainable Library Initiative.
The Trustees cast individual votes to elect a Trustee to represent the Town of Babylon on the SCLS Board in compliance with SCLS By-Laws as presented in Exhibit A.  

The Trustees discussed matters relating to the Suffolk Cooperative Library System.  The proposed SCLS Operating Budget for 2021 was reviewed.    Mr. Hester, Mrs. Schechtel, Mrs. Ziegler and Ms. Atlas unanimously agreed to accept the SCLS Operating Budget for 2021 as presented in Exhibit B.
Mr. Horowitz presented Trustee Training on Board Development.
On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Mrs. Ziegler, it was unanimously agreed to approve the minimum wage increase mandated by New York State of $14.00 per hour effective 12/31/20.
The Director’s Report was noted.

The Department Head’s Report was noted. 
On a motion by Mr. Hester, seconded by Mrs. Ziegler, it was unanimously agreed to approve the Personnel Report as presented.
The guest left the meeting at 9:20 a.m.      

On a motion by Mr. Hester, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to adjourn to executive session to discuss personnel matters at 9:20 a.m. 
On a motion by Mr. Hester, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to adjourn from executive session at 9:30 a.m. and resume the regular business of the meeting.
The next meeting of the Board will be held on December 15, 2020.
On a motion by Mr. Hester, seconded by Ms. Atlas, it was unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 9:31 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,








Patricia Ziegler






           
Secretary
